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President's Message
Fall greetings to all ANWG Members: Canada – Alberta, British Columbia, Northwest
Territories, Saskatchewan, Yukon; USA – Alaska, Idaho, Montana, Oregon, Washington
and Wyoming.

I am inspired by the creative means our guilds have been using to stay connected with
their members and growing weaving community. Yes – growing! Meeting Virtually with
Zoom, and other video conferencing means. I have seen teachers putting together
informative classes, with interactive discussions. Let’s keep our momentum going.
Creating is what we do.
 
A request was submitted to extend the date for Grant use recently awarded to 6 Guilds.
The ANWG Board met, all Grants awarded this past summer have been extended through
December 2022.
 
The past few months have brought news of many rescheduled events. HGA Convergence
2020 – rescheduled to July 15-21, 2022. The ANWG Oregon Conference for 2021 is
moving to Summer 2023, more details to follow. ANWG Washington Conference date
remains 2025 (planning is in the works), and ANWG Montana (MAWS) moved from 2023
and is now set for 2027. Thank you ANWG Board for being available to meet, to keep
plans moving forward.

I encourage all to continue to support your local vendors, artists, teachers, and each other
as we work through this uncertain time of Covid-19.

ANWG Membership Dues are due. The renewal application and payment can be done
online: https://northwestweavers.org/about/membership.  Thank you Liz Moncrief,
Isabelle Fusey, and Wanda Johanson for implementing and setting up the process.

Woven together,

Deborah Staehle

ANWG News

ANWG Conference Rescheduled to 2023
Due to COVID-19, the ANWG Conference which was to take place in June 2021 has been
postponed to 2023. Click here for more information.

2020 Creative Challenge Grants
Congratulations to our 2020-21 ANWG Challenge Grant winning guilds: Ponderosa,
Threadbenders, Denman Island, Rogue Valley, Skagit Valley, and Salem Fiberarts Guild.
Your grant applications were selected as the 6 winners for this round of ANWG challenge
grants. Thank you to all 16 guilds who submitted applications. We appreciate your
creativity and enthusiasm to provide excellent educational opportunities for your guild
members and local communities.

ANWG Website Member Gallery
Please Share Your Photos

 
Please email webmaster@northwestweavers.org photos of show and share items from
your membership. Click here to view the current gallery.

News From Member Guilds

Salem Fiberarts Guild

Salem Fiberarts Guild Board Members have been hard at work determining how to move
forward in our new world. We had our first Zoom General Meeting – 19 members logged
in. Feedback was wonderful, more than anything, the members liked to see each other’s
faces. Since this was our trial Zoom meeting, we brainstormed on how we could best use
Zoom to stay connected. We will start with two ideas:  (1) studio tours and (2) show and
tell.  

1. Studio Tours:  We have long had a desire to record our senior member’s stories
and histories, but struggled on how best to do this and preserve the information. 
After tossing around some ideas, it was decided that we will prerecord the tours in
an interview type fashion. We are now set to show our first tour at our October 10
General Meeting. It will be member Jean Cockelreas’ studio.

2. Show and tell:  Our monthly newsletter has been expanded in recent months. A
guild-wide email is sent early in the month asking for photos and a short
description of current projects – any fiberarts project. Sometimes we even receive
vacation photos! To see our current format, visit our website: Salem Fiberarts Guild.

It remains a challenge to get non technological members comfortable with using Zoom.
We continue to reach out individually and guide anyone who wants help to be able to log
into the meetings.

***
Our home is in the Willamette Heritage Center – a working museum. Due to COVID, WHC
has been unable to hold its traditional fundraising events, but has just organized a
Halloween event that we will participate in. The event will be Saturday afternoon on
October 31, with businesses providing a free drive by Trick or Treat experience, with social
distancing, for families.

 
Ila McCallum

Central Oregon Spinners & Weavers Guild

Sarah Jackson Color Confidence Weaving Workshop on Zoom
September 2020

The Color Confidence weaving workshop presented by Sarah Jackson on Zoom was
conducted 3 times a week for 2 weeks. This shift in the presentation from a 3-day in-
person workshop was made in July when it became apparent we wouldn’t be able to
meet in person. We had 22 participants with a Zoom format. We met for about an hour
and 15 minutes each session. Sarah presented color theory; we received a great color
wheel in our materials, our warp, wefts, and other pages and photos in our folders.

Summer and winter was the weave structure for the second part of the weaving exercise
and gave us very different results from our plain weave samplers to begin with. We did
yarn wraps, talked about the Fibonacci sequence, and wove with many different weft
colors on our 5-color striped warp. Each warp was different, so everyone got to
experiment on a different color palette.

Each session was recorded and made available to the group to review or view if they were
not able to be there live. We reviewed each person’s weaving on both samplers through 2
PowerPoint presentations. Lots of fun – good comments from the group at the end.
 

      

Linda Gettmann

San Juan County Textile Guild

Woven Together in Pandaemia
Fall 2020

The idea for Woven Together in Pandaemia  arose at a Guild Board meeting in April. So
many of us were feeling adrift, concerned about the future, and were bemoaning our lack
of creative energy. In addition, we guessed that the San Juan County Fair, which is usually
our main focal point for the year, would likely be virtual and that turned out to be true.

The Zoom meetings began as a project for the Fair. We thought we’d edit the meetings,
take photographs of the work produced, and use that as part of our Fair entry this year.
But as with so many other events and plans for this year, things quickly changed. We
learned a lot in those first few meetings which began in early May.

First, we found out that many of us were thirsty for connection with each other. We
learned that setting such an ambitious goal for this Fair presentation wasn’t as important
as seeing each other’s faces and sharing what we were feeling as well as what we were
working on, or not working on. We learned that simply by meeting some of us became
more inspired to work and others realized that it was perfectly fine not to do anything at
all. We found an outlet to ask questions about technique and materials. We started
sharing on many new levels and got to know some Guild members in some totally new
and surprising ways. Many of us were even inspired to work in fresh and exciting ways in
response to the pandemic.

We have met every two weeks since May 11th, and are about to have our 11th gathering
as I write this.  About 12 of us come to each one. Over the months, about 33 different
people have attended, so more than one quarter of our members have participated in
some way. Some only once, some every once in a while, and some every time or almost
every time. There is every indication that these meetings will keep us going through the
long months yet to come.

The County Fair is long past, but our meetings are still going strong. We have allowed our
purpose and our mission to evolve with grace. Instead of the original Fair project, we
worked individually and had a very strong show of entries for the virtual Fair. We also
began a series of online interviews with each other. They became part of our Fair entry
along with several “How To” videos. Out of that, we created a YouTube channel for the
Guild which is proving popular and useful.
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCgXHXTi9wzloYbjgIH6Fmag In fact, we received a
special award from the Fair Board for our outstanding contribution this year. 
https://www.sjcfair.org/p/virtualfair/onlineentry/fiber-arts-entries

The meetings have exceeded our expectations in every way. Each one is different, and
each one has been lovely. It is inspiring to see what people have been doing and so
valuable to hear what they are feeling. They are a testament to what friendship, creativity,
and feeling supported can accomplish.
 

Robin Atkins' Corona Diary

Woven Together Zoom Meeting

Anita Barreca

Weavers and Spinners of Walla Walla

In 2020 our guild has also had its struggles with the pandemic and attendant restrictions.
We early on lost our venue, an auditorium in a retirement facility. We have remained in
touch via email and our facebook page https://www.facebook.com/WSofWW/. During the
nice weather, state pandemic requirements permitting, our board has had monthly
meetings on the lawn of a local museum, Kirkman House Museum. We also joined with
them in holding a yard sale where we sold donated yarns and fibers which will fund
workshops post pandemic.

Our annual challenge was indeed a challenge this year. We started out in March with the
following Board-issued challenge which could be done with any fiber activity selected by
the member, such as weaving, spinning, basket making. They could stop at a skein or
fabric, or continue on by knitting, crochet, sewing, etc. to turn it into a completed project.
There were three basic requirements:

1. Choose a picture for inspiration. Use the colors in that picture and only those colors
in the challenge project. Some suggested places to look were calendars, fine art,
magazines.

2. Use at least two different mediums. For example, if spinning fiber, that would be
one medium and then add another medium by incorporating beads or feathers. In
weaving use yarn plus metallic elements or found objects. In basket making use
reed plus fabric. Be creative.

3. Incorporate some texture. Think about contrast: thin vs bulky, smooth vs. rough,
shiny vs. matte.

We had optimistically planned the project reveal for our August meeting which would have
allowed completion in time for the county fair. Well, of course, neither event happened.
Members were then given the option of bringing their completed project and inspirational
picture to the yard sale held at the Kirkman House Museum in September or taking a
photo themselves and sending it to our president, Betty Krause. Each participant with a
completed project receives a token gift. The Board has recently extended the challenge
deadline to the end of 2020.

We wanted to find additional ways of keeping our members involved since in person
meetings are not possible yet. We decided that the Board would assemble project bags
from the yarn and fiber remaining from the yarn sale. Members will have a choice of bags
containing materials for either spinning or weaving. We look forward to sharing the results
and hope that it will provide a positive distraction during this difficult time.
 

Board members assembling fiber packets for spinning bags.

Two challenge projects. The one on the left includes the inspirational picture.

Carol Perfetti

Whonnock Weavers and Spinners Guild

Once upon a time in Whonnock …..
In and around 1973-1975, a small group of fibre enthusiasts came together at a wee
cottage on the edge of a hillside next to a very old log house on 269th Avenue in
Whonnock, just north of the Post Office. This was the home studio of weaver/spinner Elsie
Parsons. These few women sat around spinning wool madly, mostly on large-head Indian
spinning wheels which were the style at that moment and yarning too. The participants
had so much excitement for what they were doing, that a Guild group was formed and a
decision was made to meet on the second and fourth Tuesday evenings during the school
season.  
 
If memory serves, the original group included neighbors Karen Gilfillan, Trudi DesRochers,
Sis Carlson, Dodie Wirth all of Whonnock, and Sue Adair (Ruskin) and soon were
joined by Jeanette Reynolds (Maple Ridge) and Gene Barker (Websters Corners).
 
After a few months of squeezing into the tiny Parsons cottage-studio, it transpired that
Elsie and Noel Parsons sold their home and moved into retirement in Penticton to be near
their daughter. At that moment, the group moved to the recently mostly-completed guest
cottage on Dodie Wirth’s property. More members came along and a larger location was
necessary with a year.  
 
At this point the group moved into the Manse at the United Church Hall on
96th Avenue which allowed for more space and growth. Interest in the fibre arts was
growing quickly at this time and by the 1980’s many new people began to join the
group from Maple Ridge and Mission as well. These evenings included dye pots chock full
of every assortment of garden and forest plants as we explored what is now termed
“nature dyeing”. These evenings were filled with showing ‘n sharing ideas and skills, and
began the tradition of inviting guest artists to present workshops, lectures and seminars
to the group. It wasn’t long before the community began to be interested in what was
happening. That is when the first Open House project began. Our first day of open house
was so well attended as we demonstrated what we loved to do on wheels, dye pots and
spinning wheels. Several hundred people charged through the doors (well it felt that way)
… and our place in the community was established, as was the annual event known as
OPEN HOUSE at Whonnock Weavers and Spinners. We knew we were on to a good thing
when visitors demanded to buy some of the items. I for one, sold a garment still being
woven on my portable floor loom. And that was the beginning of years of pleasure being a
custom product weaver. This pushed me onwards to work with many other guilds
organizing learning workshops, and for me, a series of summers attending the Banff
Centre for Fine Arts fibre arts programs and eventually teaching workshops myself.

We continue to be a very solid group of over 30 Guild members. This is the first year in 45
that we have not had our annual Exhibit & Sale - but, we have all adapted during this
pandemic year. We continue to meet twice monthly with 6’ distance and share our
projects online. Life with fibre-arts is good! Even with a mask on you can tell when people
are smiling!

Irene Weisner

Portland Handweavers Guild

Francisco Bautista Featured on Oregon Art Beat October 1
PHG member and November program speaker Francisco Bautista was featured on
Oregon Art Beat's new season premiere on OPB. You can read the story and see the
segment on the OPB website at https://www.opb.org/article/2020/10/01/zapotec-
weaving-tradition-is-alive-in-sandy/.
 

 

PHG Has A New Website
 In an effort to add more functionality and try to create a website that’s more engaging,
easier to use, and easier to maintain PHG has moved to a new platform. Things are now
reorganized, and automation has been added so that online payments automatically show
up in the membership database, and new members are automatically added to our
MailChimp newsletter mailing list. (Our newsletter editor is very happy about that!) 

The site is still in flux, and things are constantly changing and evolving, but we’re thrilled
with the progress so far. You can check it out at https://portlandhandweaversguild.org.
And if you have any comments or suggestions please feel free to use the Contact Us link
that appears at the bottom of every page on the site.

 
Dan Steves

Complex Weavers Representative
Former ANWG President and Complex Weavers President Ladella Williams is still the
Complex Weavers representative for Portland Handweavers Guild and for ANWG. If you
would like any information about joining Complex Weavers, please feel free to contact
Ladella at LadellawilliamsCZZ@gmail.com.
Or write to her at:

Ladella Williams
4254 NE Flanders St.

Portland. OR 97213-1636
USA

Gorge Handweavers

Gorge Handweavers: Columbia Gorge – Skamania and Klickitat counties in Washington,
Hood River and Wasco counties in Oregon.

During our early Covid 19 crisis we began a Zoom lunch hour on our regular studio
weaving day, which is Friday. Our guild meetings were held on the third Friday of the
month at noon, September – June and now we have been holding them via Zoom.

We have a few people who are very technically savvy and they have set us up with a
Groups.io account. This has been challenging both for those who are explaining how to
use the various features and we who are learning them. But well worth the effort; the
calendar is very handy for people who like to weave at the studio by themselves and
others who don’t mind another person or two in the studio as long as there is a safe
distance from each other.

There is so much more that Kathy, Susan and Margo have set up in Groups.io that I could
take up the whole newsletter detailing it. I would recommend if you have people in your
guild who are willing to look into starting a Groups.io for you to try this way to
communicate. (Also to save business information.)

Looking forward to learning how other groups are staying informed with weaving
activities,

Shirley Bailey

Fiber Events
Due to the COVID-19 situation, event scheduling is fluid. Please check the links to be
certain the event is still being held.

Red Alder Fiber Arts Retreat

Has been rescheduled to
February 16-20, 2022
Tacoma, Washington
redalderfiberarts.com

ANWG Newsletter Deadlines and Formats
The deadline for news articles for the ANWG newsletter "Northwest News" is the 10th
of the month of issuance: January, April, July, and October. Articles may be sent at any
time to newsletter@northwestweavers.org.
 
Articles should be no longer than two pages typewritten and contain a maximum of
three photos. Newsy, short articles with photos about guild happenings are of greatest
interest. All photos sent may be used in the ANWG newsletter "Northwest News"
and/or on the ANWG website. Before sending photos obtain permission of those
people pictured to have their photo in the ANWG newsletter and/or website. If you
have any questions, contact Sylvia Emard, Communications Chair and Newsletter
Editor, at newsletter@northwestweavers.org.

This newsletter is in HTML format. If you would like it in a pdf file, please go to our
website: https://northwestweavers.org/about/newsletters/.
 

ANWG REGION

Canada

Alberta, British Columbia, Northwest
Territories, Saskatchewan, Yukon

USA

Alaska, Idaho, Montana, Oregon,
Washington, Wyoming

Membership open to all fiber arts guilds,
affiliate individuals and fiber-related
associations.

CONFERENCES

2023 -- Location: TBD. Sponsor: Weaving
Guilds of Oregon

2025 -- Washington Conference planning
is underway

2027 -- Location: Billings, MT. Sponsor:
Montana Association of Weavers and
Spinners

 

ANWG BOARD MEMBERS

President: Deborah Staehle 
president@northwestweavers.org
1st Vice President:  Dawn Ahlert 
1vp@northwestweavers.org
2nd Vice President: Linda Gettmann 
2vp@northwestweavers.org
Secretary: Melanie Smith
secretary@northwestweavers.org
Treasurer: Wanda Johanson 
treasurer@northwestweavers.org
Education Chair: Rebecca Winter 
webmaster@northwestweavers.org
Membership Chair: Liz Moncrief 
membership@northwestweavers.org
Communications Chair: Sylvia Emard
newsletter@northwestweavers.org
Webmaster: OPEN 
webmaster@northwestweavers.org
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